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17th of July 2025 

Deputy Paul Murphy 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 

PQ 37511/25 “To ask the Minister for Health to outline the purpose and current 
status of systematic review on the outcomes of interventions for 
gender dysphoria in adults, which National Gender Service staff are 
involved in (details supplied)” 

Dear Deputy Murphy, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above request, which you submitted for response. I have examined the matter and the 
following outlines the position. 

I am advised by the National Gender Service team that the purpose of this research project is to 
assess the mental health, psychosocial and physical health outcomes of interventions for 
gender dysphoria in adults. The research project continues to progress with no detail of 
research outcomes yet available.   

I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries please 
contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 

______________________________ 
Caoileann Cassidy 
General Manager Mental Health, 
HSE Dublin South and Wicklow  
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